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September 27, 2000
Dear Mrs. DeRemer,

| thank you for your various letters, and in particular for your letter of
August 24, with the photo of the fledgling community of the Franciscan Sisters of
Oregon. | am certainly very happy to see it so blessed and progressing so well. It
is certainly a most ambitious project, and it has given Sister Herlinda a new lease
of life. The continuity with the past is certainly a great blessing for the Sisters and
for the Church.

Please assure Victoria that she needs to be able to speak freely about
what happened in Los Gatos, both with Father Heidt and also with the novice
mistress if need be. It will probably cause her suffering for some time, especially
given the strange attitude that g still seems to have towards the whole
situation.

Please be assured of my prayers that you will be able to enter in February,
as you so desire, and also for the continued growth of the Franciscan Sisters.

Yours faithfully in Jesus, Mary and St. Francis,

Ot R St

Father Peter R. Scott



